
In accordance with GC69955(e), the Superior Court will request the deletion of all files uploaded by 

Court Reporters to ACORN by the end of January 2023 as stated below: 

 

Any and all files designated as “Criminal”, “LWOP” and “Other” with hearing dates from 2012 and 

before. 

Any and all files designated as “Civil” with hearing dates from 2017 and before. 

 

 

Thereafter, the Superior Court will make requests every January without notice for the deletion of all 

“Criminal”, “LWOP” and “Other” files that are 10 years or older and the deletion of all “Civil” files that 

are 5 years or older. 

 

Please note: All files means anything that falls under the above criteria. Not just stenograph notes.  If 

you have uploaded any other file type you want to keep, you will want to retrieve them now. 

 

 

Pursuant to Government Code Section 69955(e), “Reporting notes produced under subdivision 

(b) may be destroyed upon the order of the court after 10 years from the taking of the notes in 

criminal proceedings and after 5 years from the taking of the notes in all other proceedings, 

unless the notes report proceedings in capital felony cases including the preliminary hearing. No 

reporting notes in a capital felony case proceeding shall be destroyed until such time as the 

Supreme Court on request by the court clerk authorizes the destruction.” 

 


